

"IBISCUS", Rosebill Crescent, Banchory, Kincardineshire, AB31 5SQ Tel:/Fax: (01330) 82 31 94 Email: wilson.ibiscus 1@btopenworld.com

25 October, 2005

Dear

I have just seen the letter you sent to the Banchory Golf Club Secretary after your visit in July. I just missed meeting you that day otherwise I would have given you a copy of our Centenary Book which I compiled. It is perhaps drier than the other gift you were given that day!

You may be interested in looking at page 149 where I refer to Doctor Gordon Ferres one of Banchory's characters who died two years ago just after he had celebrated his 100^{th} birthday. In the paragraph I mention that when he was a GP in Bognor Regis he met Bobby Locke and also met your father. Indeed his widow, who is still alive and lives in Banchory, told me that, when you were a lad of 14, Gordon Ferres played golf with you.

On Saturday we had our Centenary Dinner and our main speaker Sandy Jones of the PGA was kind enough to make very flattering comments about the book. I do hope you enjoy looking at it.

With my best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

W STEWART WILSON



PETER ALLISS - GOLF LIMITED

2 November, 2005

Mr W Stewart Wilson Ibiscus Rosebill Crescent Banchory Kincardineshire AB31 5SQ

Dear Mr Wilson

Thank you for your letter of 25 October and also the copy of your Centenary Book, which I am enjoying.

You live in a lovely part of the world and your reference to Dr Gordon Ferres and Bobby Locke brought back a few memories, I can tell you!

I'm glad your centenary dinner went off well and I only hope it's not too long before I can visit you again and spend a little more time in your delightful Club.

Yours sincerely

" allies

Peter Alliss